Sent: Saturday, 8 July 2023 1:07 AM
To: Records Department
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Rejection of proposal DA2023/0130
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| am writing to express my deep concern and strong opposition to the proposed development of
an organic waste transfer station in our community. As a resident who values the well-being of our
neighborhood and the preservation of our environment, | firmly believe that this project poses
significant risks and challenges that cannot be overlooked.

First and foremost, the location chosen for the organic waste transfer station raises serious
concerns about public health. Our community comprises primarily residential areas, with families,
schools, and recreational facilities in close proximity. The introduction of a waste transfer station in
such a densely populated area could lead to a decline in air quality, putting the health of our
residents at risk. The potential release of noxious odors and harmful emissions from waste
processing activities is an alarming prospect, particularly for vulnerable individuals such as
children, the elderly, and those with respiratory conditions.

Additionally, the increased traffic associated with the waste transfer station is a major concern. Our
neighborhood already experiences heavy traffic flow during peak hours, and the addition of waste
collection vehicles and heavy machinery would only exacerbate the situation. This not only poses
safety risks to pedestrians, cyclists, and motorists but also leads to additional noise pollution and
traffic congestion that disrupt the peaceful living conditions we currently enjoy.

Furthermore, the environmental impact of the proposed waste transfer station cannot be ignored.
Organic waste facilities are known to emit unpleasant odors and attract pests, such as rodents and
insects, which can pose a threat to public health and the overall well-being of our community.
Additionally, the potential contamination of soil and water sources due to improper waste
management practices could have far-reaching consequences for our local ecosystem and natural
resources.

Considering these concerns, | strongly urge you to reconsider the location of the organic waste
transfer station. There are alternative sites available that are better suited for such facilities, such as
industrial zones or areas with minimal residential presence. By selecting a more suitable location,
we can address the needs for waste management while minimizing the adverse impacts on public
health, traffic congestion, and the environment.
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| kindly request that a comprehensive environmental impact assessment be conducted, taking into
account the concerns and inputs of the residents. It is essential to engage the community through
transparent decision-making processes and public consultations to ensure that the potential risks
associated with the proposed development are thoroughly evaluated and mitigated. In doing so,
we can foster trust, cooperation, and collective responsibility in striving for sustainable waste
management practices.

| kindly ask you to keep me informed of any updates or opportunities for public input regarding
the development of the organic waste transfer station. Together, we can work towards finding an
alternative solution that respects the well-being and interests of the community while ensuring
responsible waste management practices.

Thank you for your attention to this matter and for your commitment to the betterment of our
community.
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